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A  G I F T  F O R E V E R  
 

Treasurer’s Report 
By Allan Taylor 

 
 
Dear Members of the Ottawa  
Jewish Community Foundation: 
 
2007 was a difficult year for the Foundation as the stock markets continued 
to under perform due to the volatility of the stock market coupled with the 
appreciation of the Canadian dollar.  As a result of the volatility of the 
market, the Foundation lost 2.5% on capital invested in the twelve months 
ending December 31, 2007.   
 
The Board of the Foundation recognized the effect of reduced earnings on 
the ability to support allocations made in prior years, and made a decision to 
maintain allocations to beneficiary agencies at the same level as the previous 
year.  Therefore, distributions from the Foundation were set at 3.5% of the 
average capital held by the Foundation to ensure the total amounts available 
to distribute to charities and community organizations in 2007 was not less 
than in 2006.  As a result, of the investment growth of 10.2% in 2006, 
$1,189,812 of earnings in excess of the distributions, a portion of this 
recapitalized amount was used to support the 2007 allocations.  The audited 
financial statements attached will show in greater detail the income and 
allocations made by the Foundation in 2007.   
 
During 2007, a total of $2,902,264 of new capital was donated to the 
Foundation and added to capital.  This was in part due to the continued 
success of the Community Endowment Campaign.      
  
Cash grants made to charitable organizations during the year totaled 
$2,084,200. A listing of these grants is included in the financial supplement. 
Capital funds held by the Foundation at December 31, 2007 total 
$42,865,009 which includes funds managed on behalf of other charitable 
organizations, from which the Foundation receives a management fee. 
  
I wish to express my gratitude to Shelley Crawford, our Chief Financial 
Officer, as wells as the Finance and Audit Committee for their assistance 
during the past year. 
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